THE PORT AUTHORITY OF NY & NJ

GENERAL MANAGER’S BULLETIN #18-18

TO: All Airport Tenants
FROM: Douglas Stearns
DATE: July 3,2018

SUBJECT: CLOSURE OF DAILY PARKING LOT P3

Effective Wednesday, August, 1,2018 at 12:01 midnight, public parking lot P3 will close to
incoming traffic to allow for its permanent closure on or about September 1. This closure is
necessary to support the Terminal One Redevelopment program.

As you are probably aware, parking capacity in the P1/P3 Daily Parking Lot has been
significantly reduced over the past 18 months to provide the space needed for several new
projects, including a new PSE&G electrical substation, new bridges over the peripheral ditch,
and supporting roadways associated with the new Terminal One. As part of that continued
development, the last portion of Parking Lot P3 must now be closed and turned over to the
contractor constructing the additional bridges on the approaches to the new Terminal One. New
parkers will therefore be prohibited from entering the lot effective August 1 to ensure that all
parked cars have been cleared by September 1.

To ensure parking patrons are informed of the permanent closure of P3, the Port Authority will
be publishing this information on its website, posting social media alerts, and making this
information available at the P1/P3 lot. Information about all of the airport parking lots and
garages can be found on the Newark Liberty International Airport website by visiting,
http://newarkairport.com/to-from-airport/parking.

Note that this lot closure will not effect AirTrain service to P3 so that travelers and others will
still have access to the airport rental car facilities located adjacent to the P3 AirTrain Station.

Should you have any questions or require further information, please contact Patrick A. Bonner,
Jr., Manager, Landside Operations and Customer Service at (973) 961-6214 or
pbonner@panynfgov.
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